



### **SEPTEMBER 2025 NEWSLETTER**

### Founders' Message

Dear Simon,

Warm greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

As I reflect on the journey of God's Grace For All Nations (GGFAN), my heart overflows with gratitude—for your unwavering support, your



prayers, and your sacrificial giving. You have not only fueled the vision God entrusted to us, but you have become co-laborers in the transformation of lives

across Kenya's most underserved communities.

Because of you, the gospel continues to reach the least reached. Children at the Home of the Good Shepherd are thriving in safety and love. Students at Little Lambs Academy are receiving quality education and hope for a brighter future. Through the GGFAN Pastors' School, indigenous leaders are being equipped to shepherd their communities with wisdom and grace. And through the GGFAN Agricultural Ministry, families are gaining access to sustainable farming practices, food security, and economic empowerment. This ministry is not only impacting lives—it is restoring dignity and building resilience in communities long overlooked.

I often think back to the early days of this ministry, when the call was clear but the path uncertain. Your partnership has been a divine confirmation that we do not walk alone. You have stood with us, believed in the vision, and invested in the eternal.

On behalf of my wife, Reverend Lucy Thuo, our team, and the many lives touched by your generosity, I say thank you. May the Lord bless you abundantly, and may you continue to see the fruit of your faith in every story of healing, growth, and transformation.

With deep appreciation and love,

Bishop Simon Mwaura.



Samuel Kamais at Little Lambs Academy.

# HOME OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD

# From Silent Shadows to a Shining Light!

Samuel Kamais was born to a very young mother who had just finished her Grade 8 exams and moved to Nakuru seeking employment. A year later, she returned to Muthengera with her baby

but was already very ill. Unfortunately, she died soon after from tuberculosis and HIV. His mother's death left him in the care of a loving but fragile great-grandmother who couldn't fully meet his needs. When Samuel arrived at the Home of the Good Shepherd in April 2022, he was a boy silenced by loss.

#### Read More...

# MISSION TO THE UNREACHED

### Hope and Transformation!

Samburu County Nkalup Vision (SCNV) preschools are more than educational spaces —they are catalysts for transformation. They restore



SCNV Nairimirimo Preschool Children.

dignity, ignite dreams, and anchor communities in hope. Every desk, every meal, every word spoken in class is part of a larger story: one where children are no longer defined by scarcity, but by possibility. These schools are helping to rewrite the future of Samburu County, one child at a time.

Read More...

#### **AUGUST 2025 UPDATES**



Bishop Simon addressing the students at the school opening prayers.

# Little Lambs Academy Update

Little Lambs Academy has reopened after a three-week August break, stepping into a short but vital nine-week term. The atmosphere is focused and energized as learners return to their classrooms, ready to make the most of every moment. Teachers are guiding students through intensive

lessons and revision, ensuring that each child feels supported and prepared.

This term is especially significant for our Grade Six and Grade Nine students. Grade Six will sit for the national Kenya Primary School Education Assessment (KPSEA), while Grade Nine will take part in the inaugural Kenya Junior Secondary Education Assessment (KJSEA). These exams mark major milestones in their academic journeys, and we're proud of the dedication and resilience they continue to show. With your support, that of our staff and parents, we look forward to a successful and impactful term.

Thank you for standing with us as we continue to mold the next generation of Kenyan and Global leaders!

-----

# GGFAN Pastors' School Update

On 12th August, 22 students from the GGFAN Pastors' School, Ilchamus Campus, graduated with Diplomas and Certificates in Transformational Church Leadership from Pan African Christian University—6



with Diplomas and 16 with Certificates. The ceremony, held at the GGFAN Ntepes Church grounds, marked a powerful moment of celebration and commissioning. We were honored to welcome Dr. Abigael Demesi, Head of the Transformational Church Leadership Department at Pan African Christian University, as our chief guest. Also in attendance were members of the GGFAN Board, Bishop Simon Mwaura and Reverend Lucy, the school's lecturers, and a visiting team from Weddington Methodist Church in Charlotte, North Carolina—Sharon, Graham, Ryan, Davis, and Sarah—whose presence highlighted the strength of global ministry partnerships.

We extend heartfelt thanks to Weddington Methodist Church for their faithful sponsorship of the Pastors' School, and to Pan African Christian University for partnering with GGFAN to offer accredited courses. Together, you have helped equip servant leaders with the knowledge, character, and spiritual depth needed to transform their communities. As these graduates step forward into ministry, they carry not only academic credentials but the blessing of a community that believes deeply in their calling.

Together, we are equipping servant leaders to impact their communities with wisdom, compassion, and purpose.

### **PRAYER ITEMS**

#### Thank God for the:

Transformation

of

children

under

the

**HOTGS** 

care.

Transformation

in

Samburu

by

the

**SCNV** 

preschools.

Successful

Graduation

from

the

Ilcahmus

Bible

School

2025

class.

GGFAN

Leadership,

pastors,

staff,

and

congregations.

Missionaries

working

in

the

remote

areas

of

Kenya

and

around

the

world.

### **Pray for the:**

- Teachers
  working
  in
  the
  remote
  SCNV
  preschools.
- Newly graduated students from the GGFAN Ilchamus campus.
- Children currently under the care of HOTGS.
- GGFAN
  Leadership,
  pastors,
  staff,
  and
  congregations
- LLA candidates preparing to sit for the national examinations in late October.

Would you like to join and support what God is doing through our ministry for the glory of His great name? Click **here to learn how you can help**.

Donate

To stay updated with our latest news, please visit our website today!

Click here to chat with us on WhatsApp!



©2025 God's Grace For All Nations (GGFAN) | P.O. Box 2046-20300, NYAHURURU - KENYA

Web Version

Forward

Unsubscribe

Powered by **GoDaddy Email Marketing** ®